FVWDB Executive Committee

Conference Call 
Approved Meeting Minutes – Public
June 27, 2011
Members Present: Mr. Grant, Mr. Thiel, Mr. Kleman, Mr. Martinez
Members Absent: Ms. VanNess, Mr. Schultz
Others Present: Ms. Welch, Mr. Hesse, Ms. Jusic 
Mr. Grant called the meeting to order at 12:35 p.m. 
Approval of Minutes
Mr. Martinez made a motion to approve the May 17, 2011 meeting minutes.  Mr. Thiel Second.  There was no further discussion and the minutes were approved unanimously.  
Move to Closed Session as per State Statutes 19.85(1)(i) for Development of Response to Financial Matter and 19.85(1)(c) for Personnel

Mr. Thiel made a motion to move the meeting to Closed Session as per State Statutes 19.85(1)(i) for Development of Response to Financial Matter and 19.85(1)(c) for Personnel.  Mr. Martinez second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting moved to Closed Session at 12:42 p.m. 
Return to Open Session as per State Statutes 19.85(1)(i) for Development of Response to Financial Matter and 19.85(1)(c) for Personnel

Mr. Thiel made a motion to return to Open Session as per State Statutes 19.85(1)(i) for Development of Response to Financial Matter and 19.85(1)(c) for Personnel. Mr. Kleman second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting returned to Open Session at 1:50 p.m. 
Approval of Actions Discussed in Closed Session
Mr. Thiel made a motion to approve the staffing pattern related to available funding for PY11, with the opportunity of modifications if deemed necessary by the CEO. Mr. Martinez second.  There was no further discussion, and the motion passed unanimously.
PY11 Budget
           Ms. Welch explained the two federal funding years and how they impacted the allocations given to local boards.  FVWDB received $1,012,574 in youth funding effective April 1, 2011 for the full PY 11, $66,953 in Adult funding for first quarter PY 11, and $243,697 in Dislocated Worker funding for first quarter PY 11.  DWD held back approximately 91.5% of equivalent of a quarter's allocation until further notice.  
           PY11 draft budget was provided, reflecting the impact of just receiving first quarter's allocations.   There was discussion on how service delivery would be affected, as in One Stop Center locations and staffing, training, business services for economic development, and case management.  Ms. Welch and Mr. Hesse explained the training costs and that it would be prudent for the Board to modify its current practice of awarding $2500/per semester in training funds to up to $1000.00/per semester or training episode.  All participants will be required to use PELL Grant or other grant opportunities before WIA training dollars.  Mr. Thiel made a motion to accept the PY 11 budget as presented, with possible modifications to follow if deemed necessary by the CEO.  Mr. Martinez second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.  The budget will be presented to the full board during their June 29, 2011 meeting.  

PY11 Contractors

Ms. Welch explained that subcontractor funding was reduced in March, 2011. Additionally, CCDET will not renew its contract with FVWDB.  Ms. Welch also added that FVWDB recently solicited proposals for the Youth contract and the Career Center/ Resource Room contract.  The Youth contract was awarded to Workforce Economics, Inc. Also, Workforce Economics, Inc. was the only organization that submitted a proposal for the Career Center/ Resource Room RFP, and they were awarded the contract.  Ms. Welch was not involved in either RFP process, and the contracts were awarded by the Youth Council and One Stop Committee, respectively.  

PY10 Program Performance

Mr. Hesse discussed the Program Performance reports that were sent to the committee.  He explained that in Adult and Dislocated Worker programs, the FVWDB meeting or exceeding all measures.  In the Youth program measures, we are failing the placement/employment/education and the attainment of a degree. However, we are currently meeting the literacy and numeracy measurement which has been a challenge in the past.  Ms. Lemieux, the Youth Programs Manager, is working with subcontractors to ensure the case managers are entering the correct information in the correct areas.  This was an issue that has skewed outcomes in the past, but is currently being resolved.  

PY10 Audit (September/October, 2011)
Ms. Welch informed the committee that FVWDB will have a Financial Audit in September, 2011.  Mr. Grant, Ms. Welch and Mr. Friedl signed assurances with DWD.  
Realignment of Service Delivery Strategy  

Ms. Welch explained the discussion with local DWD staff regarding realignment of service delivery.  The goal is to shift the service delivery to using cross functional teams that consist of all agencies involved in the job centers.  Staff from each participating agency will be in three teams, and will be working together to assist customers.  One of the teams will deal with initial intake of customers, enrollment, and initial assessments.  Another team will consist of staff that work with people who need skills enhancements and training.  Finally, the third team will work with customers that are job ready, and will connect them to employment by collaborating with businesses.  This will require DWD central office to sign off as it impacts their staff.  
Dislocated Worker Activity and Job Creation
Mr. Hesse discussed recent layoffs, and mentioned that the following companies will have, or have recently had, layoffs: Gannet, RR Donnelly, Perkins and Pierce.  The staff has been advised of these events, and orientation sessions are scheduled with those that have not yet laid off workers.  
Legislative Update

Ms. Welch updated the committee that the Senate and House have WIA Reauthorization legislation proposed.  Hopefully, legislation will be passed before the August recess.   

Discussion of LEO and FVWDB Consortium Agreement 

Ms. Welch explained that the agreement between the FVWDB and the Consortium of LEOs should be updated. The agreement will be made available for review and approval before the September 2011 meeting.  
Adjournment

Mr. Thiel made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Kleman second.  There was no discussion, and the meeting adjourned at 2:01 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Cheryl A. Welch

